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RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Accept the Avenida Carranza Drainage Improvements project as 100 percent 
complete; authorize the City Clerk to file a Notice of Completion with the Office of the 
County Recorder; and authorize staff to release retention in the amount of $1,668, 
thirty-five days after the Notice of Completion is recorded. 
 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 
 

 This project improved a storm drain located in the area of Avenida Montezuma 
and Avenida Carranza. 
 

 The work is now complete and staff requests City Council’s acceptance of the 
improvements in order to complete the contract and allow final payment to the 
contractor.  

 
FISCAL IMPACT: 
 
The following is the final accounting for this project: 
 

 
Original Contract Amount $  40,792
 
Contract Change Order No. 1 $    1,668 
 
Final Contract Amount $  42,460
 
Project Budget $   70,000
 
Final Contract Amount  ($ 42,460)
 
Utilities, Plans, and Other Miscellaneous Construction 
Costs ($ 0)
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Design, Professional, Testing, Inspection, Survey, 
Personnel   ($ 5,086) 
 
Funds Remaining $    22,454

 
Adequate funding is available to close out this project.  
 
BACKGROUND/ANALYSIS:  
 
This project, which made improvements to a formerly abandoned storm drain to the 
Oleander Reservoir, is located just north of Avenida Montezuma at the north end of 
Avenida Carranza (Attachment 1).  The improvements included protecting the existing 
dual pipe inlets with a concrete headwall and trash rack and installing grouted rip rap 
in front of the pipes in order to slow water coming from the street before entering the 
pipes.  
 
On March 17, 2015, a contract in the amount of $40,792 was awarded to Dateland 
Construction Co., Inc. for these improvements.  Subsequently, Contract Change Order 
No. 1 was issued for the reimbursement of Coachella Valley Water District Permit Fees.  
There were 15 working days with a completion date of May 8, 2015.  No liquidated 
damages are recommended.  
 
Construction is 100 percent complete and in compliance with the plans and 
specifications.  Staff therefore recommends acceptance of the project and release of 
the retention thirty-five days after the Notice of Completion is recorded.  
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 
Since the project has been constructed and reviewed for conformance to the plans 
and specifications, staff does not recommend any alternatives to the recommended 
action. 
 
Report prepared by:  Ed Wimmer, Principal Engineer  
Report approved for submission by:  Timothy R. Jonasson 
           Public Works Director/City Engineer 
 
Attachment:   1.  Vicinity Map 





 




